MAY 17, 2021
5:30 PM
LAKE CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
406 COURT STREET
LAKE CITY, AR

A regular council meeting of the Lake City Council was brought to order at 5:40 pm by the
Honorable Mayor Cameron Tate.
The meeting was opened with a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

The roll having been called and the following councilmembers answered to their names:
BRENDA HUTCHESON, KATE WELLS, TOMMY EAKINS, HARMONY CASH, DANNY DUNIGAN.
The meeting continued with the above members and the City Clerk Lisa Sitz present. (5/0)

GUESTS: Mike George, Bryan Wells, Chris Walker, Aaron Bupp, Chad & Valarie Moody, Misty
Cole, Doug Stone, Judy Tackett, Jake & Bekka Emery, Bud & Carolyn Caldwell.

A motion made by Councilmember Brenda Hutcheson and seconded by Councilmember Kate
Wells to approve the minutes from the regular council meeting held April 19, 2021. Motion
passed (5/0).

Mayor Cameron Tate discussed the financial statements.

Mrs. Judy Tackett addressed the Council asking them to consider creating an ordinance to allow
golf carts on city streets. No action was taken after discussion.

A motion made by Councilmember Tommy Eakins and seconded by Councilmember Harmony
Cash to give John Ryan variance for the property located behind City Hall. The seven lots would
now be 4 at 5800 square foot per lot to build 4 houses. Motion passed (5/0).

The City received 2 applicants for the vacant council seat, Ward 2, Position 2. Applicants were
Mike George and Jake Emery. Both were given opportunity to address the Council.

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Councilmember Harmony Cash and seconded by
Councilmember Danny Dunigan to appoint Jake Emery to fill the vacant council seat Ward 2,
Position 2. Motion passed (5/0).

The City has 2 police cars, 2011 and 2012 Dodge Chargers to be sold. A motion was made by
Councilmember Danny Dunigan and seconded by Councilmember Kate Wells to take sealed
bids for 30 days on the 2 police cars. Motion passed (5/0).



The city received 2 sealed bids for the paving of Jackson Street. One bid was from Atlas
Asphalt, Inc and the other one from Asphalt Producers, LLC. A motion was made by
Councilmember Danny Dunigan and seconded by Councilmember Brenda Hutcheson to accept
the bid from Atlas Asphalt for $36,180.00 to pave Jackson Street 20’ X 1,000’, average 3”

Next Council meeting will be June 21, 2021 at 5:30 pm

At 6:10 pm, Councilmember Brenda Hutcheson made a motion to adjourn and was seconded by
Councilmember Harmony Cash. Motion passed unanimously (5/0)

CAMERON TATE, MAYOR LISA SITZ, CITY CLERK/TREASURER



